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Cosmetologists’ Board Meeting
Monday, June 1, 2020
─
A meeting of the State Board of Cosmetologists was held on Monday, June 1, 2020, by teleconference.
Board Member Attendees
Ms. Rachel Allen, Chair
Mr. Charles Riser, Cosmetology Member
Ms. Tammy Ehrbaker, Cosmetologist Member
Ms. Danielle Anderson, Consumer Member
Ms. Nakia Dedmon, Cosmetologist Member 
Other Attendees
Ms. Erica Lewis, Executive Director
Mr. Christopher Hawkins, Assistant Executive Director
Mr. Eric London, Assistant Attorney General
Ms. Nicole Fletcher, Licensing Supervisor
Ms. Breona Scott, Administrative Specialist
Ms. Bonnie Poinsette, Licensing and Regulation Investigator
Ms. Victoria Wilkens, Commissioner
Not Present
Ms. Berthel Tate, Consumer Member
Agenda
Quorum Announced and Meeting Called to Order—Chairperson
A quorum was announced and the meeting was called to order at 10:07 am by Ms. Rachel Allen, Chair.
Approval of Agenda
Chair Allen asked for a motion to approve the agenda as amended. Mr. Charles Riser made a motion, the motion was seconded by Ms. Tammy Ehrbaker and was unanimously approved.
Approval of March 2, 2020 Minutes
The minutes of the March 2, 2020 meeting were reviewed by the Board. A motion was made by Ms. Ehrbaker to approve the minutes with amendments, seconded by Ms. Nakia Dedmon; and the motion unanimously passed.
New Business
COMAR 09.22.01.11C (4) (d) - Use of a mannequin
Executive Director Erica Lewis advised the Board that its testing vendor, PSI, was not comfortable having live models for the practical examination for estheticians during the COVID19 pandemic and was requesting the use of a mannequin. Eric London, counsel to the Board, advised that a motion to amend COMAR 09.22.01.11C (4) (d) would need to be made on an emergency basis to effectuate the allowance of using a mannequin instead of a model. Chair Allen called for a motion to amend COMAR 09.22.02.11C(4)(d) to allow the use of a mannequin until 90 days after the Governor rescinded the Emergency Order regarding COVID 19 and the motion was unanimously approved. 
Distance Learning
Executive Director Erica Lewis advised that the Maryland Higher Education Commission will allow private and public schools to provide distance learning until the fall of 2020. Mr. Charles Riser stated that during the state of emergency, online approval was necessary. He further explained that once the state opens, schools will be open to small groups of students to allow blended learning for the practical portion of the curriculum. He noted that each school will put together a policy for the safety of the staff and students. A motion was made by Ms. Danielle Anderson to approve Distance learning, the motion was seconded by Ms. Nakia Dedmon and was unanimously approved.
Inspection
Executive Director Erica Lewis advised that the Sanitation Inspection checklist was sent to the Board, once Phase One was announced. She noted that new shop applications are still being processed. Ms. Lewis further advised that temporary new shop letters have been extended until September. Executive Director Lewis announced virtual inspections would be completed through Google meets and Licensing Supervisor Ms. Nicole Fletcher would refer to the inspection checklist as the inspection would be conducted. Virtual inspections will only be conducted with new shops. Mr. Charles Riser made a motion to allow for virtual inspections, the motion seconded by Ms. Tammy Ehrbaker, and unanimously approved by the Board.
Official Statement for Apprenticeship hours to be extended
Executive Director Erica Lewis stated that the apprenticeship program will add an additional 6 months to an Apprentice’s license to avoid restarts due to time being lost because of COVID-19. 
Old Business
Extension of Nail Technician Hour Requirements 
Ms. Nakia Dedmon and Ms. Danielle Anderson volunteered to research the requirements of Nail Technicians in other states. 10 other states require 250 hours or less to become a nail technician. Mr. Charles Riser stated that the increase of Nail Technician hours in Maryland would also increase the cost of schools. Ms. Lewis suggested that the Board have a plan of action by its next meeting. Ms. Dedmon and Ms. Anderson indicated that they will communicate with Ms. Lewis regarding the issue.
Lash Committee
Ms. Rachel Allen and Mr. Charles Riser volunteered to be on the Lash committee. Ms. Lewis tabled the lash committee until July’s meeting as the Board was undecided as to whether to reinstate the Makeup license or put lashes under the cosmetology or esthetician license.
Inspection Report
There was no inspection report conducted due to COVID-19.
Public Comment
Anastasia Unce
Ms. Unce asked for clarification on a regulation pertaining to chemical peels
 Tionne Scribner
Ms. Scribner, a Cosmetology Instructor at BCPS, had concerns about hybrid learning but was instructed to contact the Maryland State Department of Education, who would be able to provide further assistance.
Markia White
Ms. White inquired about Trade schools, but was instructed to contact the Maryland State Department of Education.
Debbie Williams
Ms. Williams inquired whether or not Continuing Education hours from International Artistry would be approved by the Board. The Board advised that CE hours are still not being approved by the Board at this time.
Adjournment
There being no further business for the Board, Chair Allen adjourned the meeting at 11:46 am.
APPROVED BY: ​_Rachel Allen________________________________________ on July6, 2020.
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